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Wishing you a happy, healthful 2024. 

Riverwalk 
The planting of trees in 
some areas before the 
holidays was an effort to 
protect the riverbank from 
damage as there has already 
been considerable foot 
traffic erosion. The weight 
of vehicles is problematic. 
There has been some 
objections and vandalism, however the trees are 
proving to be a good barrier. The rain has been 

great for the trees suffering from the dry weather and there is lots of new 
growth in the cleared patches. The plan is to continue the clearing of lantana, 
senna and other weeds and plant out those areas. 

Beach Scraping & Sand Traps 
Thank you to the committee of CCPA for their constant effort to organise 

the beach scraping, which is a great success. 
Residents appreciated the collaborative and 
consultative process by CVC‛s Uriah Makings to 
discuss sand placement, sand trap installation, 
planting by the Yaegl 
group and future 

plans for planting in March. Uriah also indicated 
that the beach accesses would be redone to make 
them safer. The Wooli Art group has designed 
some artistic new signs for installation at access 
points. Some 4W drivers must have thought the new dune was a great place to 
drive over, so thank you to Greg Bishop and team for promptly building and 



installing sand traps along the South Terrace. We are pruning and planting 
pigface leaves whenever we are on the beach. 

Wooli ART Show 2024 
The Wooli Art Show aims to promote Wooli 
and raise awareness of the need to respect, 
protect and maintain our seaside village 
environment.  
The Art Show members believe supporting 
our community is important and will continue 
their free art workshops in February and March in a lead up to the Art Show 
at Easter. Lookout on the 15th January for the details of three amazing 
workshops. The Art Show committee and volunteers would love any support 
you are able to offer in 2024. 
Find information at https://protectwooli.com.au/2023/11/25/art-show-2024/ 

New Members 
Welcome to Chris, Greg & Jenny.  

Last Meeting  
Thank you to those who attended our meeting and to our new Treasurer 
Alison McNamara for volunteering your time. If you know of anyone who is 
interested in Dune Care please pass on the number below. 

Coastal Communities Protection Alliance AGM is today, 3pm at Wooli Bowling 
Club.  

Working Bee 
For those who are keen, a sand trap building workshop will be held on 
Wednesday, 17th at 3pm, meet at the Sportsground. Bring gloves and a 
hammer if you have one. If you are able to assist with cutting the stakes 
this week or before next Wednesday, please call or text 0448602898. 
 
Sharon Nelson  
Co-ordinator 
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